
What’s Been Accomplished 

 

  

 The scope of work for the modernization of 

Jordan Intermediate can be categorized into four 

general areas.  The first category is issues dealing 

with needed upgrades and improvements to the fire 

detection system and other safety related problems 

needing correction.  Secondly, the campus and build-

ings must comply with Federal law commonly known 

as the “Americans with Disabilities Act” (ADA).  Walk-

ways may need replacement, doors need new hard-

ware and be of appropriate size, and drinking foun-

tains need to be accessible just to name a few of the 

items that must be addressed.  The third area will be 

to install new utility infrastructure and wireless capa-

bility to all classrooms.  The fourth general area ad-

dresses matters such as hazardous materials abate-

ment, painting, carpeting, flooring, whiteboards and 

new tack boards.  
 

What’s Ahead at Jordan 
  

 The classroom renovation 

phase begins this winter with interim 

housing of the school during construc-

tion. The initial November 2014 work 

Summer 2014 

Jordan Intermediate School 

entails the renovation of nine classrooms and adja-

cent restrooms. These rooms will have new fire 

alarm systems complete with smoke detectors, heat 

detectors, strobes and alarms integrated into an 

automatic addressable system.  In addition, the 

rooms will receive new paint, carpeting, magnetic 

whiteboards and tack boards for display of student 

work  or a visual learning exhibit.  ADA require-

ments will be met with new doors and hardware, 

accessib le 

sinks, drink-

ing foun-

tains and 

c a b i n e t r y 

either re-

placed or 

modified as 

n e e d e d .  

High speed 

wireless In-

ternet ac-

cess points 

and addi-

tional hard 

wired net-

work data 

drops for 

connectivity 

will be in-

stalled.  New VOIP phones are in every classroom 

along with a digital clock-bell-paging system that 

allows for integration with emergency notification 

systems. The next phase of classroom renovation 

will begin in  mid-April 2015 to redo nine more class-

rooms and adjacent restrooms.  The final phase, 

which occurs during summer,  modernizes the of-

fice  and support space.  

  

 Should you have any questions about the 

Measure A Modernization program or the work be-

ing done at   Jordan, please call Facilities at 714-663

-6442 or email us at facilities@ggusd.us. 

Modernization Update 

Power and utility connections for  
Interim Housing 

Interim Housing Portable Classrooms 


